Childcare Subcommittee

Senate ad hoc Committee for the Promotion of Gender Equity


Thursday,  March 15, 2007 in 3301 Senate Square

IN ATTENDANCE:  Patty Beeson, Nancy Glazener, Amanda Godley, Irene Frieze (organizer), Emily McEwan-Fujita, Guiseppina Mecchia, Lara Putnam, Kellie Robertson (minutes), Elsa Stretmeyer, Amanda Thein, Patricia Weiss. 

NEXT MEETING: Thursday, April 5, 2007 from 1:15-2:15 pm 

in 3125 Cathedral of Learning.
1. Vice Provost Patty Beeson gave an update on the status of childcare at Pitt. The update included an affirmation of support from the Provost’s office and Human Resources for on-going discussion of the daycare problem; the difficulties of finding a suitable site in Oakland on which to build a new facility or expand the existing UCDC; and the possibility of finding a solution together with UPMC. 
2. Amanda Godley reported on the efforts of Sherry Cleary, the previous director of UCDC, to expand daycare at Pitt. Highlights include: there is a 2-3 year wait list for infants and toddlers at UCDC; the largest group of parents on the waiting list were affiliated with the medical school; the major obstacle to increasing daycare at Pitt is the lack of available and affordable space in Oakland. Her suggestions include: laising with people in Facilities Management to draw up a plan for creating the physical space for a new daycare on campus; collaboration with the Dean of the School of Medicine; publicizing that daycare is not just a ‘woman’s issue’ but rather an issue for all faculty, staff, and students.   

3. Emily McEwan-Fujita reported on Childcare-related programs available through Stanford University's Work-Life Office (http://worklife.stanford.edu/). These programs included a childcare subsidy grant, backup childcare programs, junior faculty dependant care expenses, and an adoption reimbursement program. 
4. General discussion. There was general agreement that there is an undersupply of accredited daycare providers in Oakland, and that this problem affects faculty, staff, and students. Similarly, daycare was seen to be not just a women’s issue but one that effected hiring and retention decisions. The committee agreed that the following questions merit further consideration:

· Whether or not childcare should be made a benefit? (It currently is not.)

· Whether another space in Oakland can be found?
· Would there be support for an offsite daycare elsewhere (say, in Point Breeze or on Second Ave)?
· Would the university be willing to provide further financial support (beyond the subsidy it already provides to UCDC)?

In thinking about how best to use our current daycare facilities, the following suggestions were made:

· Make available a list of daycare in Oakland or nearby vicinities.

· Make available a list of student babysitters or arrange a ‘speed sitting’ event to introduce parents to potential babysitters

· bench-mark comparable universities in terms of what childcare provisions they offer

· scout possible locations in Oakland and elsewhere

· investigate alternative uses of UCDC (including possibly eliminating kindergarten, discussing prioritization of applicants, having 2 facilities that split infants and toddlers from pre-k, liaising with Falk about its planned kindergarten expansion)

· recruit more diverse and representative committee members   

· raise awareness on why this is a critical issue at Pitt by gathering anecdotes, testimonials, etc. about childcare
5. Guiseppina Mecchia volunteered to chair the committee. 

6. Action Plan. The following next steps were agreed upon:

· Benchmarking comparable institutions (Emily and Kellie)

· Liaising with UPMC (Elsa)

· Location scouting (Irene)

· Liaising with UCDC (Amanda)

· Recruiting new members (Nancy and Amanda)
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